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Dear Parents,
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Breakfast Club
Our breakfast club has the capacity to allow one off drop-ins on any morning. If you find yourself in a position of not having child care for a specific day do contact the office, complete the forms and you will be able to leave your child in a safe environment before school starts.
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First Aid

We are considering booking and running a first aid course for staff and parents. If you are interested in attending please let Jane Quigley know if the school office and we will contact you when arrangements have been made.

Guidance regarding verrucae 

We have noticed that some children are coming into school with verrucae. 

Verrucae are caused by the human papiloma virus (HPV). This virus is very contagious, but can only be caught by direct contact. It thrives in warm, moist environments such as swimming pools, changing room floors and bathrooms. So if an infected bare foot walks across the poolside, it may release virus-infected cells onto the floor. If you then walk on the same floor, you can pick the virus up, especially if you have any small or invisible cuts and abrasions that make it even easier for the virus to 

penetrate. You could also catch the virus from an infected towel.

To minimise chances of catching a verruca keep feet clean and dry, and cover any cuts or scratches. Avoid walking barefoot. If your child has verrucae please report it to the class teacher and s/he will be allowed to wear plimsolls in the hall during PE.
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Administration of medication

You may have noticed we have tightened up on the administering of medication this year. Thank you to the parents who have come in during the day to administer their own child’s medication. I would just like to remind you that once you have rung the buzzer to enter the school it is important that you go to the school office prior to giving a child any medication. 

Free Medication

Attention all parents. There is a new initiative for GPs and Pharmacies called minor ailment service.  Whereby in certain pharmacies (Boots being one of them) you can go in and say minor ailment service. They give you a short form to complete and they can give you over the counter medication for FREE.  That includes Calpol, Lice treatment, Constipation, Athletes Foot treatment, verruca creams.  The list is huge.  As all children get free prescriptions until 18 they are entitled to get these things for free over the counter without a GP prescription. Anybody whose prescriptions are currently free due to medical conditions or on benefits are also entitled to this. For more information please go to NHS website.
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Eco Warriors

Our new school Eco Warriors are Sean Mason, Amelie Archer, Izzy Gomez, Sharani Sutharshan, Cerys Ryan, Matthew Saunders and Mia Avis. They are particularly concerned with the dog mess that is left around the outskirts of our school and are contacting the council to ask for a dog waste bin. They will also be very involved in ensuring the surrounding streets are free from cars on Tuesday 19 May.

Woodcote Vouchers

For every £15 spent at Woodcote Garden Centre in Woodmansterne a 25p voucher is given to the customer. We are collecting these vouchers to buy gardening resources for the courtyard and reception areas. We understand the cashiers often forget to give the vouchers out so please ask and also ask for any spares they have from that day. 
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Gander Green Allotments

Plant Sale

All the children at Cheam Park Farm visit the allotments during their time in our school. We have a very good relationship with the group. On Sunday 17 May from 10-1.30pm there will be a plant sale – hundreds of vegetables and flowers at incredibly low prices. The plant sale is at the Collingwood Road Entrance; there is a pedestrian entrance in Gander Green Lane.
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School Lunches

Unfortunately we still seem to be losing many of our lunch wrist bands. Please check at home and return any in bookbags. As the system of wrist bands is becoming quite costly as every time we purchase a new set it costs us £90 we have decided to change the system. The majority of children in Year 1 and Year 2 choose the meat option. When they choose this option they will no longer be given a band. In this way we will know that the only children with bands will be those going for the alternative options. Reception children will continue with the same system as we are currently running.

New School Get Together

@once upon a time soft play cafe

The Ebisham Centre

7 Derby Square, Epsom, Surrey, KT19 8AG

The following dates are available for any child / family who are starting school at Cheam Park Farm Infants School in September.

Tuesday 19 May 3-5pm

Wednesday 17 June 10-12

Friday 10 July 3-5pm

Wednesday 5 August 10-12

Thursday 27 August 3-5pm

Entrance is £1 per child and just mention you are there to join the get together. Please let other local parents know this information.
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Toy Donations

This year the PTFA have made changes to the running of the May Fair. One of the changes is that there will not be a toy stall. However, we would still appreciate donations of some toys to the nursery and reception classes as well as for lunch time use. We particularly need barbies, action figures, dinosaurs, lego, duplo, construction in general, dolls house furniture. Please send all donations to the school office or particular classrooms. 

The midday supervisors have been working really hard with the children to improve their behaviour at lunch time. By providing extra resources at lunchtime we find the children are more engaged and don’t get so involved with ‘playfighting!’

Alison Day
Head Teacher
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